Saldanha, Colin

Colin Saldanha new president Saldanha, Cdin The Mississauga News—Thursday, September 2, 1993 3 of national police boards group

The vice-chairman of the Peel Regional Police Services Board has been elected president of a national police organization.

Dr. Colin Saldanha, a Mississauga resident, was voted to the post of the Canadian Association of Police Boards (CAPB) at its annual meeting last week.

"I am extremely pleased by the support shown me by the CAPB members," said Saldanha at the meeting held in Halifax. "I am also honored to lead this organization which has since its inception worked to improve the quality and professionalism of civilian governance and oversight of urban police services across Canada."

Saldanha said his goals as president will be to



SALDANHA

increase the amount of training available to members, strengthen the communication between police boards and institute a system for the rapid exchange of meaningful information.

CAPB is the national body representing municipal police governing authorities. Its membership consists of 63 municipal police boards which employ more than 24,000 police personal.

Saldanha's term is for one year. Previously he served as treasurer and then vice-president of the national association.